

## W (GO) Volume 14 February. 2009



mike@camptimberlane.com

#### WINTER: 6202 N. Camino Almonte, Tucson, AZ. 85718 / (520) 615-7770

Dear Alums.

What can be said about a year that nearly everyone was happy to see come to an end? It was awesome!!! Well, at

least in our little world of North Woods summer camp, it was truly terrific. Why? First of all, we had camp. That ought to just about cover it. But more than that, we had such a great summer. We had a full boat of kids from more than 30 different cities. We had a staff that was fun, talented, and very devoted to the kids. And, we had what was surely the nicest camping weather we can ever remember. Some of us have been in the North Woods for many, many summers.... more than 40 years, and never have we had so many beautiful, mild, sunny days as we did last summer. And fortunately, we

had enough "heavy dew" (it never rains at camp!) to keep the fields green. We think if asked the kids, they'd agree with us, with one possible exception. May was a cool month up there, so by the time the kids arrived on June 16th, the lake was still at May temperatures. It was cold! In fact, as cold as we can remember at the start of camp. It warmed up quickly, but those kids hit some very cold water when it was time to assess their swimming ability. We were braced for lots of complaining, tears, and even more-than-usual homesickness. It didn't happen. We were shocked and so proud of how well the campers, even the little skinny ones, sucked it up, got in, got it done, and kept a smile on their faces. The Timberlane boys were men on that day, and no doubt will remember that for a long, long time.



A Glimpse of the work going on in the Lodge.

Our program grew a bit last summer, and will continue to grow this coming summer too. Last year we added 2 new programs; Volleyball and Yoga. Yes, Yoga! Are ya skeptical? We were too. At first, we devoted just one period/day to Yoga, figuring it might not take. Well, it took like crazy, and filled each and every period. Lots of kids took Yoga all summer long, and it was just amazing. Of course, as camp directors, we really liked it 'cause it is physically active, builds good body tone and strength, and it cost practically nothing for us to start the program. A true win-win scenario!! But we were impressed by how much the kids learned, how into it they were, and what an excellent job the counselors did introducing and building the program. Likewise, Volleyball was a huge hit. We've had the sand volleyball pit for many years, and this was a great way to introduce good instruction for the game. And while our Waterski program continues to be excellent, we also enhanced that a bit this past summer with the introduction of a slalom course. We used it primarily during clinics, and set it in the water of Blosser's Bay. It is a great way to improve slalom skiing, and the kids loved it. We even hosted a slalom tournament with Camp Kawaga.



Ripping through the Slalom Course

This coming summer, we have a huge new program starting up. We are going to take advantage of all the forest land we have in camp, and the beautiful

snow mobile trails we have surrounding us. 2009 will see the introduction of MOUNTAIN BIKING at camp! As you might imagine, we've leaked this information to the kids, and they are completely pumped. We are purchasing a dozen brand new mountain bikes, we're going to create a little bike repair shop in camp, and we're going to build a "skills course" in the forest with ramps and (small) jumps. The kids will learn riding skills, but also general safety and they'll also learn some bike repair skills. It's going to be a great fit into the overall camp program, and we're really looking forward to it.

This time of year, camp is in perpetual construction season. You've heard us talk about our incredible caretaker, GREG FUS, many times, and he continues to work hard to keep camp in great shape and to upgrade cabins, bathrooms, and other facilities.

Already this winter, he has put new ceramic tile floors into 4 cabins. Other upgrades include an overhaul of the staff room in Menominee Cabin, as well as an expansion of the camp

But that's not really the big project for the summer. Nope, this time we're going really, really big. We are FINALLY going to overhaul the Lodge dining area. By the time the kids arrive, we'll have a new floor in the whole dining hall. We wanted to put in a wood-like floor that would be maintenance-free and could withstand the non-winterized winter months. Turns out, such a floor hasn't been invented yet. So, we are installing a ceramic tile floor with tiles that look like wood. Should be interesting, and

certainly will make the Lodge more attractive and inviting. And, we've also had some field-stone work done inside and out on the huge fireplace in the Lodge, and it looks fantastic. Yes, that does raise a question....what has come of the Moosibou? We can tell you that it is still around, and it just might be a topic of conversation for our 50th Anniversary Reunion that is coming up in 2010. Speaking of which....

# MARK YOUR CALENDARS!! 2010 IS OUR 50TH ANNIVERSARY

And of course, we're having a party! Just like we did for our 40th, we're going to have a HUGE 50th Anniversary Reunion Party at camp. Here's the info we have so far:

STARTING DATE: Friday, August 13th, 2010, 4:00 pm

ENDING DATE: Sunday, August 15th, 2010, 12:00 pm

We will again have different eras of past campers in cabins together, and we'll have a full slate of activities available to you. Perhaps most importantly, we'll have a nurse on staff to attend to the muscle sprains and pulls that are inevitable. We will post more details about the big event online as they become clearer, and you'll be able to register to attend online next year. If you have any questions or suggestions, we hope you'll contact us. Thanks, and we hope you're excited about returning to camp!!



HAROLD & SHARON HIKEN continue

to spend their summer months on the sunny shores of Lake Towanda. Their grandson, ELIAH HIKEN was a camper again, and he and his cabin mates had a nice Cruiser Day paddle across the lake for a luxurious lunch in a real house. The kids loved it, as did the Hikens. **JIM HIKEN** is a radiologist in Louisville.

1960s - 1970s: MARSHALL EMAS is a senior partner in Shutts & Bowen, a law firm based in Miami, Florida. Marshall learned to scuba dive and waterski at camp, and continues to do so. His brother, KEVIN EMAS is a Miami Circuit Court Judge who has been nominated to serve on the Florida Supreme Court. ROBERT BELINKE lives in Eagle River, WI. RICK ELY lives in Dallas, TX. LARRY RABIN is president of Dairy State Foods in Milwaukee. His son, Andy, spent his 9th summer at camp last year as a Junior Counselor. Larry recently found an article about Aqualand Waterskis on the Wisconsin Historical Society website that mentioned Timberlane. The link is http://www. wisconsinhistory.org/museum/artifacts/archives/001570.asp. STUART TURNANSKY is living and working in Phoenix, AZ, and paid a visit to camp this past summer and had a great time. BOB GLIK is in St. Louis, and was elected to the Ladue School Board. He continues to raise money in Ladue and with Camp For All Kids in memory of his son, Charlie. Bob's son Billy spent his 6th summer at camp last year. HOWARD GOLDWASSER lives in Loveland, OH. He visited Miller Park last summer for his 50th birthday, and hopes to connect with some of his camp friends, including Bob Marks, Barry Schulman, Danny Hirsh, Randy Wynn, Terry Goldin, and Norm Wolf. DICK LINDERMAN is a plastic and reconstructive surgeon in Carmel, IN. His son, Greg, attended camp in the late '90s.

1970s - 1980s: MARK SCHNITZER lives in La Habra, CA. BRUCE FLEISHMAN lives in Houston, TX. During some spring cleaning, he found his old photo books from his camp days, which he had a hand in creating back in those days over some long nights in the Dark Room. REED SEXTER lives in Rockville, MD and is an attorney in Washington, DC. He's married with 2 boys. He'd love to hear from anyone living in the DC area. **JAY LEVY** is a pediatric urologist in Charlotte, NC. remembers all the great times at camp, especially H.H. saying ' it's gonna be a scorcher today" when it got hot! FRED HELLER is living in Belmont, MA, working in acquisitions for Nuance, a speech recognition softare firm. DAVID STERN had a baby boy, Jacob, born Nov 25, 2008. David moved to Naperville, IL in 2007 and has shared some camp memories with JEFF BERGER, who also lives in Naperville. JON "PUD" HELLER is in Peoria, IL, and writes, "I'm still shorter and balder than average and belting a 'Dew' could kill me!" SAMMY SCHULMAN, originally from Louisville, KY, has moved to Weston, FL. He is still best friends with STEVE TRAGER from Louisville. Sammy is the EVP / CFO of the Miami Heat and has been with them since the inception of the team 21 years ago. ERIC SPIRTAS lives in St. Louis where he has acquired an online travel business similar to Expedia. You can find it at www.ejspirtastravel.com. BRUCE LERNER lives in Los Angeles. He writes, "The positive enthusiasm and energy at Timberlane is contagious. I hope to have my son experience Camp Timberlane.

1980s - 1990s: STU COWLES returned to the North Woods this past summer to do some training with our staff. He spent a few days at a climb site in Minnesota with our Trippers, and then came to camp to work with our Climbing Director on our wall and bouldering cave. Stu lives in Asheville, NC and is the owner of ClimbMax climbing gym, Earth Sports pack design company, and has a guiding service. DANNO MEYER is a school counselor in Ft. Collins, CO. He is married with 2 kids. BRIAN

"WILLY" WILLIAMS is development director for Indianapolis Children's Museum. He's also been helpful in raising funds for Camp for All Kids. BRET COHN lives in La Quinta, CA where he is a mortgage consultant. He and his wife had their first son, Charles, on Nov. 4th of this FRANK past year.

FEHRENBACH is still living in the Chicago area with his wife and 3 kids. BILLY SIEGEL is assistant news director at WISN-TV, the ABC station in Milwaukee. In February, he's marrying a former Agawak counselor in her hometown of Melbourne, Australia. DANNY NIEDER got married last April, and



2nd Generation Camper Danny Zaga mastering Yoga.

lives in San Francisco. His best man was stunt-man JON BRAVER. Danny periodically spends time there with JEFF LEIKEN. Jeff is married, has a daughter, and is a professional youth mentor and trains camp staff as well as other child development professionals and teachers. DAVID SIMON lives in Gilbert, AZ and is expecting his first child this coming May. MARIA HULS SCHALOW has come off of a rough year with some health issues, but is looking forward to a better new year and also to the 50th Reunion in 2010. **JAMIE COHEN** lives in St. Louis, and was married last November in Marco Island, FL. ADAM DAVIS lives in Chicago where he is a teacher and does some writing and "baby making." He also helped start Camp of Dreams, a camp and school-year program for underserved Chicago young people (www.campofdreams.org). Adam tells us that JOSH WAYNE got married this past year, and also JESSE JACOBS is married and had a baby boy in the last few months. ZACH FREDMAN lives in Chicago and is a project Manager with Kenny Construction. He is currently working on a mid-rise condo project in the South Loop. MARK BLANKSTEIN lives in Chicago with his wife and almost one-year old daughter. He

works in finance. JAKE BERLIN lives in New York where he will graduate from NYU Stern this Spring with an MBA. He's an equity partner and manager in a renewable energy start-up company called Rentricity. MARC RABEN is in Roselle, IL, where he is owner of Best Kept Secret Racing



Yoga can be VERY relaxing.

LLC. Marc works with one of his horses, Secret Ta Gold, with sick children. She has met 8 Make-a-Wish children and made a difference in their lives. His company has been written up in 2 national horse racing publications and they will be getting a special humanitarian award in March of 2009 for their work with our race horses and sick children. PHIL WANG lives in Lahaina, HI. He should host a little camp reunion there. MICHELE MANN lives in Madison, WI. where she has earned her degree in Accounting and last we heard was in the job market. AMY GUTOWSKI lives in Corpus Christi, TX. BARRY NOVI is a real estate investor in Houston, TX. SAM URREA is currently living in Brooklyn, NY. ALEX DREXLER lives in New York, where he works in the fashion industry. BRAD WOLLACK lives in Los Angeles. He is a two-time Emmy nominated television writer, producer and on-camera correspondent. Currently, he's a writer and regular guest on the E! late night series, "Chelsea Lately." MATT RICH lives in Chicago where he is an attorney representing commerical real estate clients. He is married and plannign to start a family soon. His brother, MIKE RICH is the general manager/VP of Operations for Harrahs in Paducah, Ky. He is married and has two boys. EVAN MOFFIC is the new senior rabbi of Congregation Solel in Highland Park, IL. He recently conducted the naming ceremony for DANNY GREENE'S baby girl. Evan and his wife are expecting their second child in May, and they now live in Glencoe, IL. KOCH lives in Chicago with his daughter where he works as

an industrial lighting designer and engineer, and moonlights as a bouncer at the Abbey Pub. Some of Adam's artwork has been published in the Chicago Tribune and in Thrasher skateboard magazine.

1990s - 2000s: BARRY & DANIELLE KALLMEYER live in Highland Heights, OH with their two kids. Barry works with middle

Good times at Brian Weinstein's wedding this past September.



Also in attendance: Emily Weinstein (the bride), Scott Weinstein, Zac Gilhooley, Jeff Sallen, Josh De-Witt, Bobby Young, Dan Ellersdorfer, Karen Kestin.



Johnny & Rachel Waszczak, Leslie & Mike, Danno Meyer, Todd Kestin

school students at Hathaway Brown School as a computer teacher. He's also been working on developing the school's in-house broadcasting studio. Danielle works as a speech therapist. BRIAN WEINSTEIN tied the knot this past September in Ft. Collins, CO. There is quite a community of camp folks living in Ft. Collins and Boulder. They keep in close contact, climb together, and talk a lot about camp days. Brian is back in school to become a physician assistant. SCOTT WEINSTEIN lives in the Boston area and continues to be a wine professional, buying for various companies. He is also married and has a little boy.

BOB & ALEXIS BERK have relocated from Nashville to New Orleans. Bob will be head of the Jewish Day School, and Alexis is senior rabbi of Touro Synagogue. DAVE FINK lives in LA where he is president of blush.com, and beautyfix.com, 2 startup internet businesses. BEN CRANE has moved to St. Louis where he intends to stay put. He is an orthopedic doctor, and he and his wife just welcomed their 2nd son last summer. Ben is also on the board of directors of Camp for All Kids. TODD KESTIN is in Chicago and has launched a private counseling practice for kids. ZAC & LAUREN GILHOOLEY live in Bar Harbor, ME with their daughter. Zac is a chef/line cook at Geddy's Pub. Lauren works in marketing for Soyatech, which advertises



A leap into Superior on a Sea Kayaking trip.

soybean distrubutors. MICHAEL BRODY lives in DC where he works for FEMA in the National Preparedness Directorate. TROY BRADFORD works for the Indianapolis Fire Department as a firefighter/paramedic. He recently encountered MATT FLANZER on Facebook. PAUL ARABIE lives in Chicago and is the curriculum and new teacher induction coach for the history department at Orr Academy High School. Paul works with the Academy for Urban School Leadership (www.ausl-chicago.org), which is a non-profit urban teacher

residency program. GABE CONROE lives in Chicago working as a public defender. Brother DAN CONROE is also in Chicago and worked in the past election cycle as a "community organizer." RANDY KAMERMAN lives in Woodland Hills, CA. He got married last November, with his brothers BOBBY & COREY as his best men. LEE CAVALIER is living in Christchurch, New Zealand. ROBBY POLONSKY is part of a comedy group that makes YouTube videos. One of his videos was number 14 on Entertainment Weekly's "Must List." DAN LIPSCHULTZ has moved to Denver and is getting married in May. He owns a pet care company called Out-U-Go (www.outugo.com), which he is now franchising. He is still barefooting whenever the weather allows. RAZIEL (CHRIS) HERTEL lives in Omaha, NE with his wife and their one-year old daughter. Chris is working on a master's degree and secondary teaching certificate. JONATHAN GOLDMAN recently was sworn in as an attorney He is living in an apartment with his brother, alumnus ZACH GOLDMAN, in Wrigleyville in Chicago. He has been hanging out with KIMMY HOLLAR, JON SCHLESINGER, JON LEOPOLD JORDAN EPTON, LOUIS WEINSTEIN, and DAN & GABE CONROE. MIKE WETHERELL lives in Vermont with his wife and son. Mike is program support manager for the Institute for Sustainable Communities. BRAD SHOSS is a med student at Baylor College in Houston. PETE MAGGIO is a park ranger at Big Bend National Park in the winters adn Mount Rainier

National Park in the summers. What a life!! SAM FREEDMAN is a sophomore at USC studying business. He periodically gets together with ADAM SILVER. STEPHEN JACOBSON is working as an attorney in Houston. After a fun trip to India with his wife, JON LEOPOLD is back in Chicago to work at Spiaggia, a restaurant in Chicago where he works as a wine sommelier. SARAH THIBODEAU GAGNON lives in Maine with her husband, son, and daughter due to arrive in early KEVIN FRIDUSS is training to go pro as a long distance runner. He is planning to do 7 triathlons this coming summer and an Iron Man in the future.



2nd Generation Camper Billy Glik & company hiking the Superior Trail.

2000s - Present: We learned of some sad news recently. On April 29, 2007, former tripper JONATHAN MORROW passed away while climbing in

the Grand Tetons. He was training for a major climb in the Cordillera Blanca in Peru with a friend when they both fell more than 2000 feet. As described by ANNA MCCAMY, another former tripper and friend of Jonathan's, "As cliche as it may sound, he did die doing what he loved and in the environment that gave him reason to be..." We extend our condolensces to Anna and to Jonathan's family. BILL & DEBBIE BERK continue to own and direct 2 child-care centers in Tucson, AZ. KIMMY HOLLAR has moved to San Francisco where she is planning to work again as a teacher. HARRY WORNICK is an engineering student at Harvey Mudd College in California. By coincidence, he bumped into PHILIP AELION-MOSS, who is also attending HMC. DAVE JENNINGS lives in Ruckersville, VA where he is

working on starting up a composting company. STEVE HEISLER lives in Chicago, and now for works "The Onion" as a writer their local for Club Chicago website. He's also writing for their national section. And he's a booking agent for a new



He is a full time bartender adn president

of Party Central Chicago, which is an

event planning company. JUSTIN LACK is in a metal band called "Fashion Bomb,"

playing gigs all over and having released

two albums. DREW LIPSHUTZ is living in

New York City. He put together a group

of people to sponsor a camper via Camp

for All Kids, and they raised over \$2600!

Shooting rapids on the Flambeau River

comedy festival coming to Chicago. NINK KELLNER is going to Bowdoin College in Brunswick, ME. He writes, "I'm translating documents for World Wildlife Fund Russia, for free, for many hours each day, even though they probably won't hire me in the end, because I'm a sucker and they'd rather just take advantage of me." JARED STABINER is finishing up school at the University of Pittsburgh and looking for a job in the music industry. He is also DJing at a campus bar and doing some promotions for them. GABE CASTILLO lives in Wheaton, IL with his wife. Gabe works as a recreation professional for a park district. EMILY CARSON is moving to Costa Rica to manage an eco-resort called Ojo Del Mar on the southwest tip of the Osa Peninsula. COLIN DALY just returned from two years in Panama as an Environmental Health volunteer with the Peace Corps. He's currently looking for a job as an environmental engineer. NIKI SCHIPPER KOLB and CHRIS KOLB are in their second winter in Minneapolis. Niki is a year 'round Assistant Director at Camp Lake Hubert, and Chris works in the summer as the Trips Director at their brother camp, Camp Lincoln. In the off-season, Chris works as a product specialist for Apple. MATTHEW PERRYE lives in LA where he is a student at Santa Monica College and works with Mindy Weiss Party Consultants in Beverly Hills. TOMMY WASZCZAK has been accepted into the Business School at the University of Arizona. He is also the co-owner/manager and assistant coach of the Tuscon Desperados, a semi-pro inline hockey team. DAVID GOLDBERG is studying Emergency Management at the University of North Texas. He spent four weeks on active-duty in the guard after the hurricanes in Texas. JARED MILLER lives in Wilmore, KY, where he currently working on his masters in Anthropology. He

is also currently the head tennis coach at Asbury College. ADAM RUHLAND is in Williamsburg, VA finishing up his Masters in Special Education. TOM "DUTCH" COHEN is in San Diego working on his PhD in biology. He gets to hang out with JEFF SALLEN and JEREMY SILVER from time to time. ADAM HAINSFURTHER is in school at Miami University, and he writes for a college hockey website. OTTO KRAUS was accepted to the teaching program with Saint Paul Teaching Fellows. BRYAN FORSYTH lives with his wife in Gauteng, South Africa, where he



Camp folks at the Leopold Wedding included Zeke Spector, Joel Silver, Robby Boyer, Jon Schlesinger, Louis Weinstein, the Groom, and Steve Heisler.

teaches Physical Education in a primary school. TYE EYDEN is in Ft. Collins, CO. and continues his photography business, Tye's Eye Photography. He also works for New Belgium brewers. ADAM KOHN lives in Boulder with his wife and family and is a school counselor in a challenging school. BOBBY YOUNG is also in the Ft. Collins area working as a school principal...also in a challenging school. BRYCE CASTER did a 3 week Outward Bound trip last summer, and this summer plans to climb Mt. Whitney RYAN MAGAZINER, SAM BURSTEN, and BRIAN BERNSTEIN all live in Houston and have started a car detailing business to keep them busy and flush with cash while they get through high school. SCOTT FISHEL is on the college hunt, likely to go to the University of Michigan. BENJI BLOCK did a 23 day trip to Panama last summer and helped people on the island of Kuna build a home on their island. AARON SCOTT was married last August, and is teaching at Hoover High School in Des Moines, IA. He is also working with Easter Seals providing care for campers year round on weekends through the respite program. PETER SCHROEDER is a sophomore at New Trier in Glencoe, playing Lacrosse and on the crew team. He spent last summer in China with WILL ROSENBLOOM. NICK MORLEY is a graduating senior in Northbrook, IL with plans to attend the University of Wisconsin, Madison next year. TYLER ALTON will graduate high school in St. Louis this spring and attend the University of Tampa next fall to study Sports Management. JOSH NATHAN will graduate high school in Houston this spring, and hopes to attend the Berklee College of Music next fall. CHELSEA GIBSON will graduate from the Unversity of Wisconsin, La Crosse in May with a degree in Biochemistry. will return to school to become a Physician's Assistant. STEVEN SCHECHTER will graduate high school in Satellite Beach, FL this spring, and is on the college hunt. He is also pursuing his Eagle Scout. RICHARD SCHECHTER is a student at Embry Riddle Aeronautical University in Daytona, FL, studying to become a pilot. TODD DANZIGER is in Houston, going to medical school. ANDREW DANZIGER spent 3 months in India last summer researching locla building materials. MATT GOYNES lives in Chandler, AZ, where he works as an educational therapist at a school for autistic children. ALEX KAUFMAN is a freshman at the University of Arizona. IRINA ALEXEEVA is working for Carnival Cruise Lines based out of Miami, FL. JOEL SILVER is living in Washington, DC, working for a brokerage firm.

We hope you'll all continue to keep in touch with us and share your life events with everyone. Have a safe and happy year until next time, which we hope will be when we all shake hands at the 50th Anniversary Reunion at Camp!!



# 2ND & 3RD GENERATION CAMPERS

## folks Whose Parent(s) and/or Grandparent(s) Camped With Us Too.

Brian & Jack Barlow	Red Wing, MN	Doug Barlow
Jacob Buring	Memphis, TN	Danny Buring
Joey Bursten	Houston, TX	Andy Bursten
Dusty Cohen	Tucson, AZ	Mike & Leslie Cohen
Taylor Feinstein	Houston, TX	Stephen Feinstein
Billy Glik	St. Louis, MO	Bob Glik
Eliah & Asa Hiken	Louisville, KY	Jim Hiken
Emily Jones	Mooresville, IN	Rick & Holly Jones
Joey Marks	Deerfield, IL	John Marks
Ben Mossler	Indianapolis, IN	Jeff Mossler
Andy Rabin	Milwaukee, WI	Larry Rabin
Eddie & Jono Rosenblum	Highland Park, IL	Paul Rosenblum
Gabe Sennett	Milwaukee, WI	Gary Sennett
Ben Tamsky	St. Louis, MO	Bob Tamsky
Dillon Waxman	St. Louis, MO	Harold Waxman
Danny Zaga	Sherman Oaks, CA	Diane Arief



### WE STILL NEED YOU!!

Folks, it matters not what generation of the Timberlane Family you hail from. **Let's all pay it forward**. We are in a position to have a tremendous life-long impact on some very needy and deserving kids. Let's open our arms (and our checkbooks) and welcome these kids to our community.

Last summer we had 14 boys at camp on full scholarships. 9 of them had subsidies from Camp for All Kids. This is the ONLY way we can afford to welcome so many kids whose families wish they could pay tuition, but cannot.

A Camp for All Kids scholarship costs about \$3500. We ask that you consider sponsoring or contributing towards the sponsorship of a camper for either one summer, or for his (or her) camping career. Imagine the rewarding feeling of providing this for another child.

If you'd like to make a tax-deductible donation online, the website link you need is:

#### http://www.campforallkids.org/donate1.php

All of us at camp wish to thank the following Alumni (and their associates) for their contributions to CFAK this past year:

Fred Bierman Ross Cahn **Betty Cohen** Leslie & Mike Cohen **Neal Cohen** Jeremy Cohn **Henry & Harriet Conroe** Jerald Doochin Joan Evans **Kevin Falik** Rowena Galerston **Gregg Garland Scott Halperin** Mark & Randall Iola Mike & Dana Kanovitz **Cheryl Lipshutz David Lipshutz Drew Lipshutz Howard Lipschutz Scott Lipschutz David Raskin Todd Semon Matthew Weinstein** Brian "Willy" Williams Marty & Arlene Zuckerman

If we missed anyone, we apologize. Please help us make this list TWICE as long when we write our next issue of "The Alumni Gong." Thank you.